Highlights Committee-of-the-Whole Meeting Rocky River City School District Board of Education 10/12/16

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Curriculum Committee - Ms. Olander

- Ms. Anderson reported:
 - that the Curriculum Advisory Committee met on October 5, 2016. Dr. Foley discussed district technology and Ms. Marley discussed the Preschool program and its move to the soon-to-be-renovated Beach School.
 - that the town hall meeting on October 11, 2016 and professional development program for staff members on October 12, 2016 with Dr. Kristen Race, author of *Mindful Parenting*, was a big success.
 - that Goldwood Principal, Dr. Carol Rosiak, was interviewed and quoted in the publication Northeast Ohio Boomer & Beyond.

Facilities Committee - Dr. Fancher

• Dr. Fancher reported that the Facilities Committee has interviewed architects for the Beach School Preschool renovation and they have ranked three firms.

Finance Committee – Mr. Manoloff

 Mr. Manoloff and Mr. Markus discussed the five year forecast update and reported that the Citizen's Finance Committee meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 17, 2016 and the monthly Special Board meeting to discuss Finances is scheduled for Tuesday, October 18, 2016 at 6 PM.

Policy & Legislation Committee - Ms. Leitch

- Dr. Shoaf reported that NEOLA suggested that all school districts in Ohio adopt a resolution to approve complimentary passes to employees/others for school events. The resolution will be on the October 18 board agenda.
- Dr. Shoaf circulated three drafts of the 18/19 school calendar and reported that there will be a hearing conducted at the November 9, 2016 Committee-of-the-Whole meeting.

School Community - Ms. Goepfert

 Ms. Goepfert reported that the 2016 Rocky River homecoming was a huge success.